
A REGULAR MEETING, TOWN OF AVON, AUGUST 25, 2022 PAGE 1 
*A presentation of the Workplace Violence complaint had a determination announced at the November 17 2022 Town Board Meeting 

A regular meeting of the Town of Avon was held on Thursday, August 25, 2022 at 6:00 P.M. at 
the Avon Opera Block/Town Hall, 23 Genesee Street, Avon, New York 14414. 
 
PRESENT: Supervisor David LeFeber, Deputy Supervisor Thomas Mairs, Councilmen James 
Harrington, Paul Drozdziel, and Malachy Coyne 
 
OTHERS:  Highway/Water Superintendent Thomas Crye, Code Enforcement Officer Brian 
Glise, Attorney James Campbell, MRB Group Engineer David Willard, and Sharon M. Knight, 
MMC/RMC Town Clerk 
 
VISITORS:  Edward Forsythe, Kevin Lillis, Bruce Maxon and Cindy Kellen 
 
Supervisor LeFeber called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. and led those in attendance in the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
DISCUSSION – OPEN PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Supervisor LeFeber opened the public hearing by reading the following legal notice: 
 
 

TOWN OF AVON 
23 Genesee Street, Avon NY 14414 

 
Legal Notice for Public Hearing to Receive Comment on the Town of Avon Consolidated Water 

District Improvements 
 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Avon has determined that it is necessary to make 
significant improvements to the water distribution facilities within the Town of Avon Consolidated 
Water District, since such facilities are aging and in need of significant repair; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Avon recognizes there is a need to provide safe and 
potable drinking water to its customers within the Consolidated Water District and that appropriate 
improvements to the existing water distribution facilities will assist in meeting those needs; and 
 
WHEREAS, in order to accomplish such need, the Town Board of the Town of Avon is proposing an 
improvement project that will replace approximately 36,500 linear feet of 70+ year old cast-iron pipe 
with new PVC watermain, replace the existing East Avon PRV Vault and complete minor improvements 
to the East Avon water tank so that it meets current standards; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Town Board is empowered to authorized such improvements subject to the provisions 
of New York State Town Law §202-b; and 
 
WHEREAS, this Public Hearing Notice is made pursuant to and in compliance with Town Law § 193; 
and 
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DISCUSSION – OPEN PUBLIC HEARING-continued 
 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that pursuant to New York State Town Law, a 
public hearing be held on the 25th day of August, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Hall located at 23 
Genesee Street, Avon, New York, with respect to the proposed replacement of approximately 36,500 
linear feet of 70+ year old cast-iron pipe with new PVC watermain, replacement of the existing East 
Avon PRV Vault and completion of minor improvements to the East Avon water tank so that it meets 
current standards and other improvements as more particularly described in the Preliminary Engineering 
Report dated June 2022, prepared by MRB Group, which said report is on file in the Avon Town Clerk’s 
office; and be it further 
  
 RESOLVED, that the maximum amount proposed to be expended for the improvements is 
$9,000,000.00; and be it further 
 
 RESOLVED, that the anticipated cost for such improvements shall be borne by the Town of 
Avon Consolidated Water District; and be it further 
  
 RESOLVED, that a copy of Preliminary Engineering Report dated June, 2022, prepared by 
MRB Group, describing the proposed improvements to be constructed therein shall be available for the 
public inspection at the Avon Town Clerk’s Office; and be it further 
 
 RESOLVED, that at the time and date aforementioned, all interested parties may be heard 
concerning the proposed improvements to the Town of Avon Consolidated Water District as noted 
above and described in more detail in the Preliminary Engineering Report. 
 
Dated: July 28, 2022 
Published:  August 11, 2022 
By order of the Avon Town Board 
Sharon Knight, MMC/RMC - Town Clerk 
 
DISCUSSION – RECEIVE COMMENT ON THE TOWN OF AVON CONSOLIDATED 
WATER DISTRICT IMPROVEMENTS 
 
Supervisor LeFeber asked for public comments and they are as follows: 
 
There was discussion of the projects and depending on grant funding some or all the projects would be 
completed.  Included in this report are areas that were identified seven years ago to be of priority.  
 
DISCUSSION -  PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 
Supervisor LeFeber asked for open comments and Oak Opening Resident Kevin Lillis addressed the 
Board regarding the mine and its effects on the residents and their properties. Services provided by the 
Town were discussed including putting together a “Committee of Town Residents”.  The proper place to 
share water issues including sand and mud in wells is the New York State Department of Conservation.  
 
Oak Opening Resident Bruce Maxon also shared concerns. 
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DISCUSSION – ATTORNEY REPORT 
Attorney Campbell provided the following report: 
 
He and Code Enforcement Office Glise were in court on Tuesday of this week regarding 
property on Jenks Road regarding code violations. The property owner was fined $250.00.  She 
is scheduled to attending the next Zoning Board of Appeals on September 26, 2022.  The owner 
is expected to seek recommendations for improved housing of the animals.  Additional 
appearances will continue if needed. 
 
The next steps were reviewed regarding the proposed Water Improvement project. 
 
An executive session regarding PILOT negations will be requested near the end of the meeting. 
 
DISCUSSION – CODE DEPARTMENT REPORT 
 
Code Enforcement Officer Glise provided the following report: 
 
Pole Bridge Solar landscaping should happen the Monday after Labor Day.   
 
Rochester Solar is done and MRB Group is scheduled next week for inspection.   
 
Twin Cedars is still moving along. 
 
Solar Tour for Code Enforcement Office and one Planning Board Member has been scheduled.  
On September 26th it will be opened to others if space allows. 
 
Six Sprouts Solar is in a holding position.   
 
CP Ward will be working at the ARC building for storage. 
 
DISCUSSION – HIGHWAY/WATER DEPARTMENT REPORT 
 
Highway/Water Superintendent Crye provided the following written report: 
 
HIGHWAY: mow back, mowing guard rails in Town and County roads, parks and cemetery, 
work in shop, shoulder material, assisted other Towns, brush, signage, shoulder work. 

 
WATER: maintenance and sampling.  Highway and Water Inventory approval was requested to 
be accepted.   
 
RESOLUTION #173 ACCEPT HIGHWAY AND WATER INVENTORY 
  
On motion of Deputy Supervisor Mairs, seconded by Councilman Harrington the following 
resolution was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0  
 
RESOLUTION #173 ACCEPT HIGHWAY AND WATER INVENTORY-continued 
 
 RESOLVE to accept the Highway and Water Inventory Report as follows: 
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Vote of the Board:  Councilman Drozdziel - Aye, Councilman Harrington - Aye, 
Councilman Coyne - Aye, Deputy Supervisor Mairs - Aye, Supervisor LeFeber – Aye 
 
DISCUSSION – ENGINEER REPORT 
 
MRB Group Engineer David Willard provided the following report: 
 
There was discussion on the grant application including the financial aspects and scoring criteria.  
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DISCUSSION – TOWN CLERK’S REPORT 

Town Clerk Knight confirmed receipt of the Town Clerk’s report dated July 26, 2022 as received 
by the Town Board.  
 
There was discussion on the legal advertisement not appearing in the Livingston County News 
with the change in the start time of the September 1, 2022 meeting to 4:00 P.M.  Attorney 
Campbell spoke of this happening in other Towns, and it has caused a lot of legal issues. 
 
The following destruction of records was presented, and the Board took the following action. 
 
RESOLUTION #174 APPROVAL OF DISTRUCTION OF RECORDS 
 
On motion of Deputy Supervisor Mairs, seconded by Councilman Harrington the following 
resolution was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0  
 
  Resolve that the Town Clerk destroy the following records: 
 

 
 

Town of Avon    
 Index of Destroyed Records    
     

 

In accordance with the current SARA 
LGS-01 Records Retention & 

Disposition Schedule,    

 

     the following records have been 
determined to be obsolete and are to be 

destroyed:     
     

Record Series 
Name or 
Description LGS-1 Section Number 

Inclusive 
Dates 

Cubic 
Feet 

Destroyed 

Date 
Record 

Obsolete 
Complaints/Request 
for services 

General 77 

 

1996-2008 

 

3 inches 

 

1997-2009 

 
Correspondence General 53b,c 1978-2018 3 inches 1984-2018 

Town Highway Barn 
- BAN Fiscal 485b 

1996-1997 1/2 inch 2003 

Contracts General 32 2001-2009         
2012-2014 

1/2 inch 

 

2007-2019 

 

Snow & Ice Contract 

 

Transportation & Engineering 1086 

 

2010 & 
2012 

 

1/8 inch 

 

2016 & 
2019 
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Todd Mart Vs Town 
of Avon Attorney, Council or Public Defender 98 

1978 1/8 inch 1983 

Record of Payments Fiscal 73 1992-1999 1/8 inch 1997-2004 

Elections Annual 
Report 

Elections 363e 
2012-2017 1/8 inch 2013-2018 

Certificate of 
Insurance  

Building & Property Regulations 116a 
1996-1999 1/8 inch 2001-2004 

Duplicates General Administration 58 1994-2008 7 inches 1994-2008 

 
Confidential? Yes 
__X__ No____ Department Approval: ___________________________Date: _______ 
           RMO Approval: ____________________________Date: ______ 
Date of 
Destruction 
_____________          Board Approval: ____________________________Date: ______ 
 Attorney Approval: _____________________________Date: _______ 
     

Vote of the Board:  Councilman Drozdziel - Aye, Councilman Harrington - Aye, 
Councilman Coyne - Aye, Deputy Supervisor Mairs - Aye, Supervisor LeFeber – Aye 
 
DISCUSSION – TOWN CLERK’S REPORT-continued 

A request was received from Bobby Barrett to extend his thanks to Highway/Water 
Superintendent Crye, Supervisor LeFeber and Councilman Harrington for the installation of an 
addition to the Stop Signs at Pole Bridge/Henty/Littleville Road intersection. 
 
A review of outstanding highway complaints was discussed and included: 
 
 Request for use of the brush pile and the hours are on the website  

Request to place speed limit signs on Lake Road - Approved 
 Request to reduce speed limit on Lake Road – No action 
 Request for fill on Lake Road – Will be completed next week 
 Request for installation of Right to Farm – on the agenda for later in the meeting 
 
A request was also made to assist with a procedure for complaints to the Code Department when 
the office is not open, and the person does not have email.   
 
Although not due for annual training of the Workplace Violence Prevention Policy until October 
I took the training to assist with the completion of an Incident Report.  The Town policy requires 
the report to be presented to myself or Deputy Supervisor Mairs.  The report was then presented 
to Deputy Supervisor Mairs and copies to the Town Board and Attorney. 
An additional request was to lock the counter drawers and identify the Town Clerk’s office 
space. 
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RESOLUTION #175 ENTER INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
On motion of Councilman Harrington, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Mairs the following 
resolution was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0  
 

RESOLVE to enter executive session for the purpose of the medical, financial, credit or 
employment history of a person or corporation, or matters leading to the appointment, 
employment, promotion, demotion, discipline, suspension, dismissal or removal of a person or 
corporation and discussion regarding proposed, pending, or current litigation inviting Attorney 
Campbell. TIME 6:50 P.M. 
 
Vote of the Board:  Councilman Drozdziel - Aye, Councilman Harrington - Aye, 
Councilman Coyne - Aye, Deputy Supervisor Mairs - Aye, Supervisor LeFeber – Aye 
 
RESOLUTION #176 CLOSE EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
On motion of Supervisor LeFeber, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Mairs the following 
resolution was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0  
 
 RESOLVE to close executive session with no action taken at 7:11 P.M. 
 
Vote of the Board:  Councilman Drozdziel – Aye, Councilman Harrington – Aye, 
Councilman Coyne – Aye, Deputy Supervisor Mairs – Aye, Supervisor LeFeber – Aye 
 
RESOLUTION #177 ACCEPT THE CLAIMS 
 
On motion of Deputy Supervisor Mairs, seconded by Councilman Harrington the following was 
ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0  
 

RESOLVE to accept for payment Abstract 2022-16 in the following amounts: 
 

Concerning ABSTRACT of Claims Number 2022-16 including claims as follows:  
 
General Fund            Amounts totaling $8,743.20 
Highway Fund           Amounts totaling $2,731.62 
Water Fund                Amounts totaling $11,076.72 

 
Vote of the Board:  Councilman Drozdziel – Aye, Councilman Coyne- Aye, Councilman 
Harrington - Aye, Deputy Supervisor Mairs - Aye, Supervisor LeFeber – Aye 
 
RESOLUTION #178 CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING - RECEIVE COMMENT ON THE 
TOWN OF AVON CONSOLIDATED WATER DISTRICT IMPROVEMENTS 
 
On motion of Supervisor LeFeber, seconded by Councilman Harrington the following resolution 
was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0  
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 RESOLVE to close the public hearing for the Avon Consolidated Water District 
Improvements. 
 
Vote of the Board:  Councilman Drozdziel – Aye, Councilman Coyne- Aye, Councilman 
Harrington - Aye, Deputy Supervisor Mairs - Aye, Supervisor LeFeber – Aye 
 
DISCUSSION - MINUTES 
 
Town Clerk Knight asked if the minutes would be considered for approval and Supervisor 
LeFeber respond not at this time. 
 
On motion of Councilman Harrington, seconded by Supervisor LeFeber the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:12 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted by:    
      

____________________________________ 
 Sharon M. Knight, MMC/RMC Town Clerk 
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